
PE Days 

YR Rainbowfish - Monday 
Y1 Seahorses - Tuesday 
Y2 Jellyfish - Thursday 
Y3 Narwhals - Monday 
Y4 Swordfish - Wednesday 
Y5 Manta rays - Thursday 
Y6 Dolphins  - Friday 

• Flu Immunisation sign up 

• Height and Weight opted out info 

• Nexus Year 6 master classes 

• Year 1 hearing test 

• Milk ordering 

Play Group 

On Tuesday Mornings, at Porthleven 
School, we hold a playgroup for children 
under 5.  

Pop along for a coffee and snack 
9.10am - 11am  

£2 per family 

On Thursday Year 6 joined Porthleven town in a parade for the 
80th anniversary event to mark the loss of Wing Commander Guy 
Gibson VC DSO DFC Royal Air Force on this day in 1944. 

Friday 20th September 2024 

https://www.facebook.com/royalairforce?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUFbGas0T69OsrCHNm322WqgY2Zy_XECBx_7NNRVjiahzYiFukhlPkFh1t9GDg5qbgV3fxnWx-VSQgSeWccsjr6H-cXwXw2ILHj8v5CZoi3gW7BflcdBllyTeWr1bjevRcOcWEAPsZK2zGRowKpuTQXyBj087LZ5XHn_b7jEjJGuSd--wJrDmE-4FQplLTXz90&__tn__=-%


This week in Swordfish we were learning about 
Jesus and his ‘fishers of men’ story from the New 
Testament. The children learned about Peter and 
Andrew and how they were convinced to believe 
in Jesus after he showed them a miracle. We split 
into groups and performed the story again, to put 
ourselves in the shoes of people who would give 
up their careers and lives to follow someone else. The 
class showed great range as actors and empathy towards 
Peter and Andrew as they became gospels.  

Year 4 

Reception 
Rainbowfish have settled into the Porthleven 
School community brilliantly. They are all enjoying 
learning the routines of school life and are an 
absolute pleasure to teach. Their enthusiasm and 
passion for learning is wonderful. We have been 
learning about our families at home and our 
school families including going on a treasure hunt 
around school to find different places. We have 
been sorting different objects in maths and 
looking at what is the same about them so we 
can make sets. The class are really enjoying the 
forest school sessions. This week we went 
blackberry picking and then made a blackberry 
and apple crumble. Over the next couple of 
weeks, we will be exploring more around school 
and around the village as we get used to our 
environment together.  



Class  Attendance this week  

Rainbowfish — YR 97.60% 

Seahorses — Y1 95.19% 

Jellyfish — Y2 96.88% 

Narwhals — Y3 97.94% 

Swordfish — Y4 96.30% 

Manta Rays — Y5 93.52% 

Dolphins — Y6 96.88% 

WHOLE SCHOOL 96.40% 

Well done to the 

Narwhals 

Class 

for the best 

attendance this 

week!  

Attendance 

Team Points 

Cookworthy: 6 

Penrose: 8 

Gibson: 3 

Methleigh: 3 

Our winners this week are the 

 PENROSE TEAM! 

Well done! 



Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 
Class Weekly Word Count 

 43,954 100,011 161,261 53,048 
Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

 Arlo  Lottie, Abigail Tobias 

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

 Arlo 
Lowen, 

Evie, Lottie 
Sophia  

Below is our weekly progression for each class! 

Jellyfish: 38% 

Narwhals: 48% 

Swordfish: 96% 

Manta Rays: 96% 

Dolphins:100% 

Well done to Dolphins class for winning the Maths Whizz 
trophy this week! 



Stay & Play sessions 1.30 - 3.00pm 

We would like to invite any pre-school children to come and 
spend some time with their adult in our learning environment. 
You will get to meet our EYFS team and explore our area. 

Each session will have a theme so you are welcome to come 
dressed to match. 
Thursday 24th October - Autumn 

Thursday 28th November - Celebrations 

No need to book just head to the school reception on the day 



School Messages 
School Census Day 

On Thursday 3rd October 2024 we would be grateful if your child intends to take their free school 
entitlement at any time during the school year that, if possible they take a school lunch on this day. This is 
the day the government calculates the funding our school receives, based on the number of school meals 
taken on this day.  

Please see the menu page for the special menu for this day. 

Hair 
Please ensure all children with long hair has it tied back each day. 

 

National Childs Measurement Program  Reception & Year 6 

The school nursing team will be in school soon to see Reception and Year 6 to take their measurements. 

Please find information below for each year group including how to opt out. 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-
reception-year/ 
 Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-year-6/  

Uniform 

Reminder to label your child's clothes as we have had a lot of items in lost property this week with no 
names. Named items can then be returned when found. 

We now have a sale rail of second hand uniform please ask at the office if you would like to view the rail. 

Reception & Nursery 

On Wednesday, both classes will be taking part in “Wellie Wednesdays”. Please ensure your reception 
child comes to school in their PE kit on this day with their coat and wellies as they will we out in all 
weathers. All children need to have wellies and coats.  

Bags2Scool  

Thank you to everyone that collected items for the Bags2School collection we raised £66! 

Flu Immunisation 

To ensure your child receives their flu immunisation this year please complete the form by clicking on the 
following link: https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

PLEASE ENSURE YOU ENTER THE FULL UNIQUE SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE. The code for your 
child’s school is: EE143996 by Monday 23rd September. 
If you decide you do not want to vaccinate your child against flu, it will help them if you still 
complete and submit the consent form giving the reason. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.healthycornwall.org.uk%2fmake-a-change%2f2024-child-health-programme-reception-year%2f&c=E,1,c6GFK8h3iY2CoA2UICAQDkYOGVAb-z7Iy7euAO4ce2Sj-LihqSTvQ22qD1yFD5SxbYEwBjfepDCgR1bBLxBkP9Eo81Grn_Yzzr7gmSYh9pXqR9
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.healthycornwall.org.uk%2fmake-a-change%2f2024-child-health-programme-reception-year%2f&c=E,1,c6GFK8h3iY2CoA2UICAQDkYOGVAb-z7Iy7euAO4ce2Sj-LihqSTvQ22qD1yFD5SxbYEwBjfepDCgR1bBLxBkP9Eo81Grn_Yzzr7gmSYh9pXqR9
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.healthycornwall.org.uk%2fmake-a-change%2f2024-child-health-programme-year-6%2f&c=E,1,T4QU8ZZ5EeLLIh5RYJ7IWwiJ-lfKoaGkUomqd5DEuLH2obdpJdhE7geA0lsQlLgZ6d076Sw5l85QO0e1giI6aSwOizmZ1fBCN0bs9n3t46AG3E4OI67jeQ
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu


 This years first Cross Country race began on Tuesday 
17th September at Helston CC. There was a great turn 
out from Porthleven School and some fantastic running 

achieved by all. 
We would love to see even more children joining us at the 

next race. 

Remember every child in KS2 that has completed 5 out of 
6 races will be awarded an endurance medal at the end of 

the season. 
 

Race 2  

Tuesday 8th October Mullion School 

Sign up form below 

https://forms.office.com/e/7k117RSD62 

https://forms.office.com/e/7k117RSD62


Next Week’s Menu 











Date  Event 

Monday 23rd September Year 1 Hearing Screening 

Wednesday 25th September School Immunisation 2024/2025 

Tuesday 8th October 
Cross Country race 2 reception/KS1/KS2 at 
Mullion School 

Monday 14th October INSET DAY 

Monday 4th—8th November Parents evenings– more info to follow 

Wednesday 6th November Cross Country race 3—KS2 HCC north site 

Monday 6th January INSET DAY 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY 

Tuesday 25th—28th Feb Parents evenings– more info to follow 

Thursday 8th May INSET DAY 

Friday 6th June INSET DAY 

Monday 7th July INSET DAY 

  

  

  

  

  

Diary Dates 


